
Dear Piedmont University Community,

Happy New Year!  As we usher in the new year and begin
the Spring 2024 semester it is important to celebrate our
accomplishments with an eye toward the future. Just
before the holidays we announced the opening of Georgia’s
first Forensics Academy, offering three Forensic Science
certifications at the Demorest Campus.   We are making
gains in enrollment throughout the state, and the fall-to-fall
student retention rate rose to 77%, up from 68%!  
Opportunities for continued growth and achievement
abound, and I look forward to making 2024 remarkable,
together. 

Sincerely,
Marshall M. Criser, III

President’s Pen  
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Student 
Success

Congratulations to Sarah Moore
on her acceptance into the
Georgia Speech Language
Hearing Association -
Leadership & Mentoring
Academy! Sarah is in her first
semester of grad school at
Piedmont and is from Jefferson,
GA.

The program is designed for
students in communication
sciences and disorders to
develop leadership skills,
network with professionals, and
design and engage in a service
project. 

We wish her luck as she pursues
her project providing
information through daycare
centers on methods to improve
children’s early language
abilities. 

On January 6, 2024, the
Piedmont men's and women's
basketball programs
celebrated Alumni Day,
welcoming numerous past
student athletes back to Cave
Arena.
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Jalen Davis and Davis Barlow

Alumni Day Look Back: Men's and
Women's Basketball

Piedmont is a family-oriented place. We are a
community within ourselves. That was one of the
main reasons that led me to Piedmont. When they
gave me the opportunity to get my degree here as
well as play basketball, I knew this was the place for
me. - Jalen Davis, former women's basketball student-
athlete & Recruiter in Piedmont Undergraduate
Admissions 

During the doubleheader against
CCS foe Huntingdon, women's
basketball alums Jalen Davis and
Amari Price joined the broadcast
for the women's game while
men's basketball alums Dr.
Octavius Mulligan, Michael
Joseph and Dalton Meeler joined
for the men's game to reflect
back on their time at Piedmont
and offer their thoughts on the
program.

 

To listen to the full broadcasts, please visit here.

https://piedmontlions.com/news/2024/1/8/alumni-day-look-back-mens-and-womens-basketball.aspx


I had one of the best weeks of my life when Wes finally located me and invited me back to northeast
Georgia. It was a joy to meet his wife Beth, his daughter and granddaughter. Wes took me for a tour of the
area and college, now a university, that I hadn't seen in 43 years.  Piedmont should be very proud of what
they have become-- a first class University. 

When we visited Piedmont, everyone I met was wonderful and gracious. Wes and I were given alumni tee
shirts and hats. We proudly put them on. They were all surprised and excited when I told them I actually
coached the women's basketball team in 1978. I went to Dr. Walters my senior year and asked if I could
coach the team. It was only the second year of women's basketball at Piedmont. It was a great experience. I
was able to meet Coach Purdy, who coaches women's basketball now. She invited me to come back later
that day and watch them practice. What an impressive gymnasium. We played in the old gym and had to
worry about all the dead spots on the floor. 

They all said I had to come back for their men's and women's basketball reunion on January 6th. I am so glad
I did. I got to visit Wes again, see the women and men play, and to meet some old friends. It was nice when
they recognized all of us. I hope they continue to have these reunions; it's a great reason to visit. 

Thanks to you all for inviting me to the reunion. My coach in high school, Ken Rice, would have been happy I
did. Ken was the reason I attended Piedmont. He is also an alumnus and and member of the Athletic Hall of
Fame. 
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After years of searching, Wes finally found him.  
Garry “Mac” MacEwen, his old Piedmont College
roommate from the 70s. Despite the passage of 43
years the pair picked up right where they left off.  
In November 2023 the two of them traveled back
to campus to reminisce about their time here.  Mac
loved being back so much that he returned in
January for the Piedmont University basketball
reunion.  This is what he had to say about his visits
and his time at Piedmont...

Return of the Mac - Roommates Reunited



Ford was a freshman in high school
when she decided she wanted to
work in the FBI’s crime lab.  As a
freshman in college, she was an
undeclared biology major who
wanted to work with DNA analysis,
however, the classes were not what
she’d imagined they would be. In her
second semester, she took a
psychology class.  “I thought, ‘Wait a
minute. This is what I want to do.’
The human brain, to me, is the most
fascinating thing in the world. I just
grew a love for psychology,” Ford
said.

A first-generation college student,
who grew up in Long Island NY, Ford
achieved an undergrad in psychology
and special education from James
Madison University, and a graduate
degree in forensic psychology from
Argosy University. Then a Ph.D. in
criminal justice/law enforcement
administration from Capella
University.

Between her undergraduate and
graduate studies, Ford worked for a
police department in a tiny town
answering the phone and dispatching
law enforcement officers, fire, and
EMS. That experience solidified her
desire to work in criminal justice.

After two years, Ford applied for and
secured an administrative position
with the FBI.  
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Calendar of 
Events

JANUARY
1/27 Art Reception, Austin
Wieland

1/28 Jeri-Mae G. Astolfi, Piano

2/11 Valentine’s Tea for Alumni
& More

FEBRUARY

2/15-18 Theatre: A Piece of My
Heart
2/19 Preview Piedmont

2/22 Alumni Event: Hamilton at
the Fox Theatre

As she completed her master’s degree,
she set her sights on the bureau’s
exceptionally selective Behavioral
Analysis Unit (BAU). 

“I was extremely blessed that I got in —
on my fifth attempt,” Ford said. “It was
there that I absolutely knew what I
wanted to be doing.”  Ford stayed with
the FBI for 19 years, eight of them in
the BAU. She also provided criminal
intelligence support for other units. 
 
At Piedmont, she is a professor with a
mix of in-person and online courses.
She enjoys face-to-face interaction with
undergraduates eager to learn more
about criminal justice and possibly
follow a path like hers.

“From talking to students and others
who have been around for a while, I
know a lot of students were in
internships that led to careers. That is
awesome. I didn’t have that at my
undergrad, but I went to a big state
school, and you were just a number.”

Ford teaches victimology, abnormal
psychology, introductory courses for
research methods and criminal justice,
and a senior seminar for the social
sciences. She will teach other
psychology courses as needed.

For event details, or to view the full calendar,
please visit here.

Faculty Spotlight: Dr. Kristin Ford 
Brings FBI Background to Piedmont’s
Criminal Justice Programs

2/24 Piedmont Goes Red 5K
and 1-Mile Fun Run

2/29 Andrea M. Price, Soprano,
& Karen Sigers, Piano

MARCH

3/7 Art Reception, Barq’s Root
Beer: A History of Design

3/22 Piedmont Athletic Lions
(PAL) Games

3/26 Piedmont University
singers

3/28 Spring Art Studio
Walkthrough

https://www.piedmont.edu/events/
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We would like to express our heartfelt gratitude to our Yonahian Society and
donors.  Your generosity and support have made a significant impact on Piedmont
University.  Your contributions have enabled us to continue our work, reach our

goals, and make a positive difference in the lives of those we serve.

ANNUAL GIFTS of $1,000 OR MORE
as of 1/1/2023

LIFETIME ($25K+)

FOUNDER’S CIRCLE ($5K+)
Marilyn K. Brown
Samuel P. Carpenter '21
Ellucian
Nancy Pruitt
Lisa Pruitt-Hamby EdS'18
Michael '06 and Mattie Santowski
Southeast Conference United Church of Christ
Ann Hawkins Starnes '53
The Pruitt Foundation
Mary Hart Wilheit and Philip Wilheit

PRESIDENT’S CIRCLE ($1K+)
A & R Homes
David '67 and Virginia '68 Abbot
Edward '80, HonD'94 and Alice Ariail
J. Philip '69 and Jane Higdon '70 Ballard
Jeff and Amy Ballstadt
Olivia Bechtel
Todd Bechtel
Bechtel Law, LLC
Dr. Patricia Bell-Scott
Lisa L. Black M'01, EdS'07
Jill Bradley '80
Del '74 and Pat Bradshaw
Lewis A. Brannon
Bo Brooks
Nancy and Douglas Burrell
Jonathan W. '81 and Dr. Martha '80, EdS'10,
    EdD'12 Cantrell
Cris '99 and Jane Carpenter
Marguerite A. Carpenter
Anne W. Chenault
Dr. Rhani Lott Choi '05
Coca-Cola Bottling Company United, Inc.

Lewis '67 and Dianne '69 Cody
Vallorie V. Coley M'99, EdS'04
Pem and Lucy Cooley
Dr. Kimberly and Kody Crawford
Dr. Phil DeMore
Dollar General Literacy Foundation
Timothy Dunton
Dr. Nancy Smith Fichter
David '88 and Leslie Foster
Pam and Joey Fountain
George F. & Sybil H. Fuller Foundation
Georgia Humanities Council
Dr. Margaret Rose Gladney
Bob Glass
Paulette Hamby
Hayes of Baldwin
Betty Heathman
Stacey Helenbrook
Tinsley and Gail Irvin
Chris and Kathryn Kelly
Dr. Kelly Land EdS'12, EdD'15
Dr. Delene and Dr. Jasper Lee
Mylle and Bill Mangum
Ricardo Martin del campo
Timmy M'10 and Jamie McCormack
McNeely Foundation, Inc.
Marilyn L. McNeely
Methodist-Cong. Federated Church
Parks M '00 and Cathy Miller
Susan Montgomery
Glynn Morgan
Glynn R. Morgan
Deloris Newberry Mullins '58
National Assoc. of Congregational Christian 
     Churches
North Georgia Community Foundation
Ann and Greg O'Connor
Old South Church in Boston
Cale Padgett '09
Jim '67 and Ann Parham
Baudelia Partida Contreras

All donors who make an annual gift of $1,000 or more become Yonahians and are able to choose from a variety of giving
opportunities that range from supporting the annual fund, arts, athletics, academics, scholarships, and a new bridge grant

option that provides emergency assistance to students in need. 
To donate, please visit https://piedmont.edu/giving

 

Jim Armstrong
Gus Arrendale
William R. Bannister
Louise L. Bass
Sandra G. Borrow
Ben and Gail Cheek
Betty J. Chokos '62
Mary C. Cleere
Community Foundation for Greater Atlanta, Inc.
Council of Independent Colleges
President Marshall and Kimberly Criser
Dwight and Sharon Evans
Craig M. and Febby Faerber
Fieldale Farms 
Fred C. & Katherine B. Andersen Foundation
Dr. Phillip '68 and Paulette Furman
Bill and Carolyn Gaik
George I. Alden Trust
Georgia Power Company
Georgia Independent College Association, Inc.
Mack H. Guest, III, and Camilla Guest
Harriet Davis Wilbanks Trust
Helen S. McPheeters Trust
Thomas and Jenna Hensley
James and Margaret Hobbs
William M. House, Esq
J. Bulow Campbell Foundation
James F. Mellichamp & Daniel J. Smith
Fran and Gary Jarrett
Jane C. Johnson M'09
Judith Griggs Slade Charitable Remainder Trust
Susan Spaeth Kyle '95
Lettie PateWhitehead Foundation, Inc.
Michael & Kim Mansfield
Purdy Flooring & Design
Woody and Megan Ramsey
Scovill Fasteners
John Siegel and John Templeton
Jim Sievers '63 and Dr. Samira Beckwith
Dock '72 and Nan Sisk
South State Bank
H. Milton and Carolyn Stewart
Stewart and Carol Swanson

Dean Swanson
The Frances Wood Wilson Foundation, Inc.
The Thomas T. & Bernice F. Irvin Foundation Inc.
Thomas A. and Lucile M. Moye Charitable Trust
Thomas B. Musser Trust Under Will
Truist Bank
United Church of Christ
William H. Guild Charitable Trust

Dr. Larry and Dinah C. Peevy
Plymouth Congregational Church
Plymouth Endowment Foundation
Michael Porcelli
Tony Porcelli
Mary Raymer
Terry and Laura Rogers
Tommye and Thomas Scanlin
Travis and Tammy Shirley
Hunter Simpson
Stag Capital Inc.
Dr. Gabriele U. Stauf
Barbara Strain
Dr. Gerald and Dr. Margaret Sullivan
Surcheros Fresh Mex
Brian N. Sweeting '15
Tallulah Falls School
Dr. Edward and Frances Taylor
Dr. Matthew Teutsch and Melissa Teutsch
The Heathman 40 and 8 Nursing Scholarship 
      Fund
Tim Trankina
Brian Vancil
WCON 99.3 fm1450 am
Joseph Wildman
Matt Williams
Robert M. and Colleen D. Williams
Bruce Willis
Carol Wood
Laura Wood
Matthew Wyrick
Your Cause, LLC

https://piedmont.edu/giving

